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Village Area Crime Report 6/17/13 – 7/10/13

�





Next Neighborhood Watch Meetings:


At St. Matthews’ Church


1344 Borgstrom,


Ypsilanti, MI. 48198





Meetings start at 7pm


Monday, July 22nd, 2013





Neighborhood Yard Sale


Saturday, July 20th!





2nd Community Planning Meeting


Tuesday, July 23rd





The Heat is On!





July Edition


2013





Steve Stencel – Coordinator


  � HYPERLINK "mailto:sstencel@comcast.net" ��sstencel@comcast.net�





Twp NW Coordinator – Tammie Keen


  � HYPERLINK "mailto:tkeen@ytown.org" ��tkeen@ytown.org� 





  East District WCSO Officers:


Lt Jim Anuskiewicz – 484-6741


Sgt Mike Marocco – 545-6684


Sgt G Fox – 260-6127


Sgt M Radzik – 260-2822


Sgt T Pennington – 260-6027


Sgt David Archer – 260-7997


Sgt S. Armstrong – 260-9845





Ordinance Department – 485-4393


Graffiti Hotline – 483-8244


Boombox  or Noise Complaint – Call 911


Non-Emergency Police – 994-2911











June Meeting Highlights





	


		We finished off our unusual run of meetings on the 3rd Monday of the month last month.  July’s meeting, on the 22nd, will be back on the 4th Monday slot we try to maintain.  We welcomed Sgt Mike Marocco (WCSO), Twp Supervisor Stumbo and Twp Clerk Lovejoy-Roe to June’s meeting to speak.		Sgt Marocco reported our run of no home invasions came to a halt where we had 4 break-ins within a 5 day period.  He reported home invasions on 5/22 on the 1600 bk of Arthur, 5/23 on the 1400bk of Harris, 5/23 on the 1200 bk of Grove (all had forced entry through the back door) and then on 5/26 on 1000 bk of Janet (entry through a bathroom window).  He said that as summer temps rise, home invasions tend to increase as well.  He said a typical scenario for home invasions happen when the thieves knock on the front door, during late morning/early afternoon hours, and if no one answers the door they sneak around back and kick in the back door.  He is strongly encouraging residents to call 911 if we see any suspicious activity, that we are they key to helping them keep the neighborhood safe!   The good news that there have been arrests of 3 juveniles who police believe are connected to at least 2 of these break-ins.  He also asked residents to keep serial numbers of all electronics and to engrave any identifiable marks on them.  He also says taking pictures of valuables such as jewelry, collectables or even firearms can help get them back to you in case they are stolen.  He also noted 27 traffic stops.  Residents have complained of speeding, so patrols have been stepped up.	  Other calls of note include a MDOP on 1000 bk of Juneau and 11 suspicious calls.


We talked about the upcoming Neighborhood Yard Sale.  The Yard Sale event will happen on July 20th.  Kathleen Hanadel is heading the event.  If you call and register your yard sale, you’ll get put on a roster that will be distributed at each site, helping customers find each sale!  She’ll also list any unusual, expensive or unique item you liked highlighted on the roster. We’ll put an ad in the paper too, so register ASAP with Kathleen at 482-9738 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:missingcolorado@gmail.com" ��missingcolorado@gmail.com�.  Registration period will end on Weds, July 17th.  Happy shopping!


 Continued on back





Gault Village Community Planning Update!!








    Thank you to all the Gault Village residents who participated in the first Community Planning Meeting and who completed the Resident Satisfaction Survey giving input about our neighborhood.  Please join your fellow neighbors and Habitat for Humanity at the second Community Planning Meeting where we will discuss the results of the first meeting and the surveys to find out what we collectively love about our community and what we would like to see changed to make it even better!  The meeting will be held on Tuesday July 23 at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints (941 S. Grove Road).  Food again will be served from 6:00 – 6:30pm, and the meeting will be held from 6:30 – 8:00pm.  If you plan to attend, it would be helpful to let Sarah Teare at Habitat for Humanity know (� HYPERLINK "mailto:steare@h4h.org" \t "_blank" �steare@h4h.org� or 734-677-1558 x130), but it’s also fine if you just show up on July 23.  We hope you can make it!  Also, if you didn’t have a chance to complete a survey and would like to, please contact Sarah and she will make sure you get one.








Township News





June Meeting Highlights Cont.





	Supervisor, Brenda Stumbo spoke at the meeting and announced that the demolition of the old Kmart at Gault Village is complete.  She said that the Twp passed a new ordinance that will only allow fireworks use on the day of, the days before and after national holidays.  The ordinance also prohibits the use of them during late overnight hours on the affected days.  We hope residents will abide by these new laws and not disrupt people’s lives beyond those days. 


	Brenda also lamented the need to ask for millage increases on the ballot for the August 6th election.  The increases will go toward police and fire services and garbage/recycling services.  She says as the property values have dropped in the past several years, it directly impacted the income generated from property taxes and that the Twp has tried to head off requests for more revenue by trimming budgets and not rehiring positions emptied through attrition.  All Twp personnel have also taken pay and benefit cuts to help the cause.  But the point has been reached that there needs to be more revenue just to Keep Existing Services.  The millage increase is for a four year period and will be reevaluated and either eliminated or put before the voters again.  For a homeowner with a taxable value of $50,000 (half of its market value) the increase would be $87.50 to keep current services.  Without the millage, there will be cuts and services will be limited or eliminated.


	Karen Lovejoy-Roe spoke briefly at the meeting, also defending the need for the millage increase.  She also said that there have been residents upset about the new DTE smart meters being installed in the twp.  She said that resident can opt out of the program, but must pay an up front $67.20 fee and have a $9.80 monthly charge on their bill to opt out.


	To finish off the night we talked about some ways we can help protect ourselves from home invasions.  Cutting back landscaping near the house gives thieves less of a place to hide while checking out your house.  Have deadbolts installed to your doors to help reinforce them (use long screws to tie them into the support joists too).  Use outside lights at night or at least motion lights (there are switch protectors available to keep people from turning the lights off).  If you get new electronics, cut up the boxes and put them in the recycle bins to avoid advertising them to thieves passing by.  And of course, call 911 if you see ANY suspicious activity!


	The response was pretty good for our first Walk-About in June.  20-30 people participated.  There is another one scheduled for July 21st on Levona St. from 3-4pm.  If you’d like to be a “host house” please contact Kathleen Hanadel at 482-9738.  Host houses don’t allow people into their homes.  They just set up a table (or stand if you like) and welcome the walkers to their street.  They can offer a treat, something to drink, play a short game, introduce their pet or any cute activity to help make the event a fun stroll for residents.  Last month’s participants were thrilled to find what we’ve known for years; that we have some great people that live here!  Get out and meet some new people and make some new friends!  


	Finally, we asked for it and finally the time is at hand for the reconstruction of Grove Rd by I-94.  Beware of only single lane traffic through this process.  Taking Ecorse Rd into the city is a good way to avoid the congestion and mess.





    Next Recycle Pickup Dates – are July 26th and August 9th.  The Compost Site operating hours are 9am to 5pm, Mon-Fri and 9am to 4pm on Saturdays.  The yard waste program has also resumed and is collected on our normal garbage pickup days.  Remember that yard waste has to be in either 32 gallon labeled garbage cans or in those large paper yard waste bags you can buy.


    Come Join the WALK-ABOUT! – Every month this summer residents are invited to join us in a casual walk down a couple streets to meet and mingle with other walkers and a few of the” hosts “ on the street.  July 21st will be our next walkabout on Levona St. from 3-4pm


  2013 Neighborhood Yard Sale - We will be sponsoring our annual Neighborhood Yard Sale on Saturday, July 20th, 9am – 5pm.  The response was great last year, so let’s get organized early and make this year’s event even better! Kathleen Hanadel is heading the event.  If you call and register your yard sale, you’ll get put on a roster that will be distributed at each site, helping customers find each sale!  She’ll also list any unusual, expensive or unique item you liked highlighted on the roster. We’ll put an ad in the paper again too so register ASAP with Kathleen at 482-9738 or  � HYPERLINK "mailto:missingcolorado@gmail.com" ��missingcolorado@gmail.com�.  Registration ends on 7/17.


     Dog Owners – Please observe the ordinances of keeping your dogs on leashes and to clean up after them if they poop in the park or in a neighbors yard.  We all love our pets, but with the joys ownership also come the responsibility of cleaning up after them and keeping them and your neighbors safe.  Thanks to the responsible majority who do their part!


    Going on vacation this summer? -  Remember these to-do things to keep your house safe while gone:  Have the mail and newspaper stopped.  Ask someone to check your house’s perimeter and check for mail and flyers (you can call the Non-Emergency Police number, 994-2911, to have a deputy do this as well while you’re gone).  Have a light or two set up with timers to come on and off at night.  Make sure all doors and windows are locked.  Lock your garage door or disable the electric door opener.  If you’re going to be gone an extended period of time, find someone to cut your grass to avoid the house looking deserted. Also turn down the temps on your hot water heater and up on your air conditioning.


   Mom-2-Mom/Craft Sale – is happening at St. Mark on Saturday August 10 from 9am-12pm. If someone would like to sell items they can call 734-483-0949 to request a table for $10. St. Mark is located at 1515 S. Harris.  They are also sponsoring a Community Block Party on September 28th on Harris Rd.  More info on the block party in next month’s newsletter





MDOP – 6/27, 1000 bk of Harris                                    Domestic Assault – 2 


B&E – 0!                                                                          Larceny from a Vehicle – 6/29, 1100 bk of Juneau





    Keep a watch out for your neighbors, especially during morning and early afternoon when most B&E’s happen!  Call 911 for any suspicious activity.  Watch for people who knock on the front door, then go to the rear of the house if no one answers.                  


    Warmer weather has started the grass growing.  Don’t get cited by the Ordinance Twp for grass that’s too long.  A cut lawn keeps the pests down, helps the street look well and keeps the law of your back!  Be a good neighbor.  GET-R-DONE!








